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Journal but may be forced into this course to maintain our solvency. 
The obvious, and in every way desirable, alternative is an increased 
income through a . substantial increase in membership. The point 
may be emphasised by giving costs of production. The first 400 
copies of a 48 page issue now cost 2/3 each to print but an extra 100 
can be printed at less than a shilling each. Increased membership 
will enable us to produce the Journal quarterly and to improve all 
our services. It is therefore important, and indeed urgent, that 
everyone should seek to introduce as many new members as possible 
in the immediate future. 

In conclusion, may we apologise for this tedious Editorial 
introspection and hope that future Editors, secure in the knowledge 
that Irish forestry has reached adult stature and become fully 
articulate, will be able to address their eloquence to forestry problems 
proper as distinct from the growing pains of the Society's organ? 

OBITUARY 
THOMAS MADDEN 

Members will have learned with deep regret of the death in 
Baggot Street Hospital on 24th August, 1947, after a brief illness, 
of Thomas Madden, State Forester, Coolgreaney, Co. Wexford. 

On completion of his training at Avondale School of Forestry 
with the 1941 class, he was placed in charge of portable sawmills 
and charcoal production at Rathdrum Forest where he did pioneer 
work in the preparation of charcoal and its use in petrol engines. 
He was later in charge of Donadea and Coolgreaney Forests. In 
each of these posts he showed marked ability. 

He was an enthusiastic member of our Society and served on 
the Council in 1945 and 1946 when he was instrumental in bringing 
the library scheme into action. He also contributed to the Journal. 

To him Forestry was more than a livelihood, it was an abiding 
interest and his numerous friends will regret the cutting short of 
so promising a career at the early age of twenty-nine. R.I.P. 




